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Report to the Passenger Transport Committee

By Dr D J Watson, Divisional Manager Transport
Ownership of Public Transport Infrastructure
1.
Purpose
To consider the written comments of the Chief Financial Officer, Mr Greg Schollum, in his Report 00.112 to the Policy and Finance Committee held on 7 March 2000 relating to the ownership of transport infrastructure.

2.
Background
The 7 March 2000 Policy and Finance Committee and the subsequent Council meeting of the same day resolved:

”(3)
That in the light of the Chief Financial Officer’s comments about the possible increasing debt levels if Council seeks changes to the legislation concerning the ownership of transport infrastructure that the matter be referred back to the Passenger Transport Committee for further consideration.”

The relevant written comments of the Chief Financial Officer in is Report 00.112 were:

“An unfortunate implication of the legislative changes currently being sought by the Council in respect of transport infrastructure will be increased debt levels for the Council.  I see this as a serious risk to Council’s credit rating.”

At the moment the Council holds the view that it should be able to own passenger transport infrastructure if it has funded that infrastructure.  The Council has a letter currently in the hands of the Minister of Transport seeking legislative change.   This view has also been given to various meetings with the Minister and other members of parliament.

It is understood that the issues of funding ownership of transport infrastructure may feature in the legislative proposals to be announced by the Minister shortly.

3.
Comment

What passenger transport infrastructure would the Council own if it could?  This question needs answering to assess the size of the possible debt commitment the Council might have to enter into and hence whether this level of debt would influence the Council’s credit rating.

Looking out the twenty years considered by our Regional Land Transport Strategy the overall capital expenditure predicted an infrastructure and rail rolling stock is about $170,000,000.  If the Council were to loan fund all this expenditure it would clearly have an impact on the overall financial position of the Council and subsequently the credit rating.  At the moment all the above expenditure is being raised by either operators or local authorities with the Council funding it through service payments because the Council cannot own infrastructure.  A change tot he law would not necessarily see this method of funding being changed except where the infrastructure was neither part of a service or local in nature.

For example, the electrification of the urban rail line to Waikanae should be owned by Tranz Rail and funded through ongoing service payments.  Similar for any new rolling stock introduced on the railway network.  The Lambton Bus/Rail Interchange and the Porirua Bus/Rail Interchange however, are both regional facilities and used by more than one operator.  These facilities should be funded and owned by the Council.  The total cost of all the regional facilities would amount to no more than $20 m over the twenty year period.  This level of expenditure would have no bearing on the Council’s credit rating.

4.
Recommendation
That the report be received.
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